
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

J.B. HUNT TRANSPORT SERVICES, INC. 
STOCKHOLDER COMMUNICATONS POLICY 

 

 
Except as provided below, all stockholder communications to the Board of Directors, any 
Committee of the Board of Directors or to any individual director must be sent in writing via 
certified U.S. mail to the Corporate Secretary at the following address: 

 
J.B. Hunt Transport Services, Inc. 

Attention: Corporate Secretary 
615 J.B. Hunt Corporate Drive 

Lowell, Arkansas  72745 
 

Envelopes should contain a clear notation indicating all intended recipients, those being the 
Board  of  Directors  as  a  group,  a  Committee  of  the  Board  of  Directors  (indicating  which 
Committee) or an individual director. 

 
Notwithstanding the foregoing, all stockholder proposals for inclusion in the company’s proxy 
statement and related communications submitted pursuant to Rule 14a-8 of the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, must be submitted in accordance with such Rule 14a-8 and 
the Bylaws of the Company. 

 
All such communications must identify the author and state that the author is a stockholder of the 
Company. 

 
The Secretary will distribute such letters to the intended recipients, unless such communication is 
incomplete or it is reasonably determined in good faith by the Secretary they relate to improper or 
irrelevant topics. 


